
Information Item 
 

Date: September 11, 2023 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Aaron King, Assistant City Manager 

Chris Murphy, Planning and Development Services Director 

Subject: 

Update on the Status of the New Comprehensive Plan. - Forward 2045 Update. 
 

Strategic Focus Area: Livable Neighborhoods  

Strategic Objective: N/A 

Strategic Plan Action Item: N/A 

Key Work Item: Yes 

 

Adopted by City Council in 2012, the Legacy 2030 Update comprehensive plan was intended to 

provide recommendations through the year 2030. As we approach 2030, Planning and 

Development Services staff has begun the process to develop a new comprehensive plan. As an 

initial step, staff completed a literature review of recently adopted comprehensive plans from 

municipalities across the country as well as analysis of current demographic data and 

development trends and topics last year.  

 

Since last September, staff has begun outreach for the new plan, Forward 2045, to gather public 

input. Staff has attended community events and public board meetings, held stakeholder 

meetings, and developed a website and online survey as part of the outreach effort. Beginning in 

October 2023, staff will hold in-person community input meetings to gather additional input on 

desired policy and action item recommendations.  

 

Planning staff will be present at the September 11 Community Development/Housing/General 

Government Committee meeting to provide an overview on the plan’s development to date and 

the upcoming community meeting schedule. 

 


